MINUTES OF THE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held at the Neetside Surgery, 
Monday 14th October 2013 at 6pm
Present:  Jonathan McConnell – Chair, Sue Lamble – Secretary, 
Mike Wreford, John Goacher, Gemma Sampson, Dr Mike Dowling 
and Melanie Chenoweth – Practice Manager

1.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Minutes were agreed and signed by the Chair

2.  FEEDBACK OF CURRENT NEWS FROM THE SURGERY
a.   Wheelchair Access

This work has been completed by Roger Moppett, Methodist Caretaker – MW commenting that it is just what he felt was needed. 

b. Stratton Hospital

The Surgery continues its role at Stratton Hospital, with positive feedback continuing to be received.
c. New Trainee/Registrar
Dr Dowling reported that the first Trainee had now left and would be much missed.  A new Trainee has now started – due to leave at the end of March 2014 – all was going very well.
d. Collation of Email addresses from patients

MC reported that this was going well, if slowly, commenting that she was amazed how many patients were using the website. A new website would soon be up and running, which will be attached to the current one.  This will improve the service to patients, providing better facilities for repeat prescriptions to be ordered online, which will in turn make things easier for the Surgery.
e.  Facebook

The Surgery were now on ‘Facebook’.  Links would be made between the website and Facebook, the aim for it to be primarily an information site – e.g. incorporating the Newsletter, not a ‘chat’ site.

F, Mike Wreford – Email address

Gemma Sampson will help Mike set up his own email address.








Action: GS/MW

g. PPG Notice board in Reception Area

Comments were made that this was probably a bit too big, but it was decided to leave it as it is for now.
h. New Business Cards for the Surgery

These have now been completed and favourable comments were made by all present as examples were circulated.

i.  Bike Stand

The Bike Stand was now in place and is being used not just as a bike stand but as somewhere for people to tie their dogs to whilst they are in the Surgery!
j. Proposed photos of staff for the newsletter/Facebook

MC commented that the staff are not happy with regards to this happening, but the Chair will arrange for a suitable time to go to the Surgery to get a group photo in due course.








Action: Chair
h. Surgery expansion?

Dr Dowling informed those present that the Surgery was once more becoming too small and more room was needed, particularly with ‘new build’ at Stratton due to accommodate 600 families.  Suggestions were made with regards to expanding into the loft area of the current premises, but this would mean more costs for the Surgery.  Expanding into the other areas of the Methodist halls would not, it was felt, be suitable as these areas were used all week by the Methodists.
Sue Lamble, Manager of the Neetside Community Centre, suggested that there may, in the future, be rooms at the Community Centre that the Doctors may be able to use – this was met with interest.
3. VIRTUAL GROUP – REQUEST FROM PATIENTS X 2 NOW
MC reported that 2 patients had expressed an interest in being members of the ‘Virtual Group’. It was suggested that they be asked if they would be happy to come to some group meetings, as it was felt that this was important, but MC felt that they were interested in virtual meetings because they may have mobility problems for getting to group meetings.  JM felt they could be emailed with the contents of the group meetings, with any comments sent to him, to be brought to future group meetings - in other words he was happy to act as an intermediary. JM to compile draft letter re this for MC to send.








Action: JM/MC

4.  PATIENT SURVEY
Dr Dowling commented that ‘they didn’t like the last survey’ as for one reason, it was not itemised per Doctor, so it had been decided to go back to using the ‘G Pack Survey’ – this may have to be paid for.  Basically to begin with 100 consecutive people (50 per Doctor) will be given the survey as they come into the Surgery and it will also be posted online for people to fill in.  It was suggested that this be completed as per each nurse – this was agreed. Once they have 50 back from either source for each Doctor, similarly for each nurse, the information will be collated - the results being used for Doctors/nurses individual Staff Appraisals etc. 








Action: MC

5.  Care Data Information for Patients

All present were told by Dr Dowling and MC that the Government had bypassed the Data Information Act and had started the process called ‘hscic’ – Health And Social Care Information Centre, which, in approximately 8 weeks time, would take confidential information from patients’ medical records at the Surgery in order for this information to be ‘used by the NHS to improve the services offered…………’

It is claimed by the Government that the information (including postcode & NHS number - but not a name) would be sent to a secure system where it can be linked with other health information, allowing those planning NHS services or carrying out medical research to use information from different parts of the NHS.   As patients can be traced from their postcode and NHS number, it was felt that the comment that ‘names’ would not be used was neither here nor there!  Neither Dr Dowling or MC or indeed any of the members of the PPG were happy with this, but the meeting was told that there was nothing the Practice could do about it, as steps had already been taken with regards to IT to implement this system. There was concern that it did not seem to be public knowledge that this would be taking place. Much concern was expressed in particular when hearing that the Surgery had been told that they would not be required to write to every patient telling them of this and therefore giving them the opportunity to ‘opt out’, but that they had been told that at a later date, if a patient objected they could have their information withdrawn. A patient can ‘op out’ by telling the Surgery that they do not wish their medical records to be used, whereby a code would be put on the computer at the surgery for that persons records, effectively blocking any information being downloaded to ‘hscic’.  The Surgery wants their patients to be aware of this forthcoming development and to encourage them to find out more about it, so that they can make their own decisions as to whether to opt out or not.

7.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. Living Wills

GS will compile an article on ‘Living Wills’ for the Surgery Newsletter








Action: GS
2. Phone lines at the Surgery

It was obvious to the Surgery that the ‘0844’ number was not generally liked by patients. The Surgery had been offered, by another Company, a similar system to the current one, but an opportunity to be provided with a system with cheaper calls and more lines.  Dr Dowling commented that sometimes he was unable to phone patients back as all the lines were being used.  The current contract had another 18 months to run, but there was a possibility that this could be got out of.  GS said that she was very pleased with the provider for her business and would give MC details of this provider.








Action: GS

MC commented that another Receptionist was starting next week, making on a Monday, 5 Receptionists on duty, thus necessitating more phone lines. MC commented that it had been reported that in Cornwall all other surgeries were growing at a rate of .5%, but that the Neetside Surgery was growing at a rate of 10%.  
3.  Patient Brochure

JG enquired if there was a ‘Practice Leaflet’ which included the names of the Doctors/ nurses.  A current leaflet, available at the Reception desk was produced for all to read.  A notice on the PPG Board would be put saying ‘Please help yourself to a leaflet’ – the leaflet also being entered onto the Surgery website. 








Action: MC

7.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The Date of the next meeting was set for MONDAY 20TH JANUARY, 6pm at the Surgery, subject to change – members to be informed of such a change by MC.
The meeting then closed at 7.21pm, Dr Dowling and MC thanking all present for their attendance.
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